
 

 

Meeting of the Virginia Emergency Management Association on April 3, 2015 via electronic means to 

discuss a motion put forth by Mr. Robert Foresman, VEMA 2nd Vice-President.  

Motion Robert Foresman (Second by Jennifer Maul, VEMA Treasurer) that the VEMA Executive 

Committee  have our Executive Director, in consultation with legal counsel, craft a letter to Mr. 

Thomas Billington, the individual involved in the alleged incidents at the 2015 VEMA symposium, 

notifying him that we are revoking his membership in VEMA for violation of  Article I Section 1 

subsection (c) of the VEMA Bylaws  and that this individual will be barred from attending any future 

VEMA events. 

Jennifer Maul, VEMA Treasurer– Yea 
Robert Foresman, VEMA 2nd Vice President – Yea 
Michelle Oblinsky, VEMA President – Yea 
Walter Engligh, VEMA 1st Vice President – Yea 
Cheryl Wilkins – VEMA Secretary 

 

Motion passed unanimously. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Bruce B. Keeney, Jr. Executive Director  

On behalf of the VEMA Secretary, Cheryl Wilkins.  


